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“It has been so fun to grow our residency family this year. 
The intern group is wonderful and we already make a great 
team.” 

-Ally Bray, MD, PGY 2 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
“Intern year was a whirlwind. Looking back, I can't believe how much I've 
experienced and learned. I've caught babies in the middle of the night, 
transferred unstable patients...in the middle of the night and had 
continuity patients high-five me in the grocery store. I am so thankful to 
be part of this community. We are on the doorstep of wine country, close 
enough to the ocean for an impromptu day on the coast and a quick drive 
into Portland for takeout from our favorite pizza place. But the best part 
has been the amazing colleagues. My co-residents are the most generous 
group of folks that I know. Their presence lightens even the toughest 
days.”  
         -Aaron Chambers, MD, PGY 2  
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
“With a new class of interns in the hospital, it was encouraging to see 
how far our class had come over the course of a year. I am 
appreciative to all the faculty who filled both roles as senior and 
attending while we built our confidence. I am thankful to have 
chosen a smaller hospital for training where residents were sought 
out when there were learning opportunities such as procedures. It 
will be exciting to work with the intern class this year to continue 
building a strong program that values individual career goals.”                

  -Logan Ellis, DO, PGY 2 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
“My intern year was filled with many ups and downs and the 
one constant has been the people. The support and 
encouragement I have received from faculty and staff has 
made all the difference. I am grateful for the opportunity to 
continue to serve the community here in Hillsboro alongside 
such wonderful physicians and individuals.”             

 -Dione Fernandez, DO, PGY 2 
 
 



 
 
 
“Intern year flew by quickly! Looking back, I see the many ways I 
have been challenged and I am grateful for the growth—from my 
bedside manner, to formulating an assessment and plan, and 
creating lifelong friendships with my co-residents along the way. 
Now, as an R2, I look forward to approaching the patient panel 
from a different perspective, as well as learning how we can 
continue to improve and grow our awesome program!” 
               -Esteban Garza, MD, PGY 2 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
“I feel incredibly humbled to be at this program. Everyone working here 
is knowledgeable, friendly, and helpful. This is a safe space to learn. I 
enjoy my new life here, whether I'm spending the weekend in wine 
country, hiking a waterfall, or exploring the neighborhoods of Portland.”  

-Stephanie Gonzales, DO, PGY 2 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
“As a second year, I have enjoyed getting to know the new interns 
and stepping into my role as a senior resident. The vibe throughout 
our residency revolves around support, and we see each other as 
one big family. Being able to learn and grow together as a 
community has always been my favorite part about the journey 
through medical training, and I have found that here in Hillsboro."    

    -Justine Lawson, DO, PGY 2 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
"Reflecting back on intern year, I'm amazed at how 
much I've learned and remain thankful for the 
people I have the pleasure of working with every 
day."                         

 -Alyssa Morrow, DO, PGY 2 
 
 


